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GE Rationale:  Multicultural Studies–Domestic (MCD) 
Description:  Students take two courses in multicultural studies, each from a different department or program, one with a domestic focus and one with a global focus. (For more information, see: http://wp.stolaf.edu/curriculum-committee/files/2013/12/MCD-revisionFeb2016pdf.pdf)

Please explain the specific ways this course meets the guidelines listed below. Do not simply allude to the objectives of the course, but fully describe the readings, lectures, writing and speaking assignments, and other instructional features of the course that will further the goals of the guidelines. The content of the syllabus or course outline should be consistent with the claims made in the rationale.

Guidelines for courses:

1. The course must focus explicitly on helping students develop a deep, contextualized knowledge of how forms of structured inequality such as gender, sexual orientation, class, and religion intersect with race and ethnicity in the United States.
2. The course must give special attention to power, privilege, and inequality. 
3. The course’s critical analysis of race and ethnicity in the United States must engage students in the use of tools of in of inquiry considered appropriate within the disciplinary or interdisciplinary focus of the course.
4. The course must engage students in reflection on their place in a complex, racially and ethnically diverse United States, structured by power, privilege, and inequality.

Information for faculty proposing MCD credit for a specific course:
The St. Olaf Curriculum Committee is responsible for reviewing and approving proposals to designate individual courses as meeting the Multicultural Studies– Domestic requirement. Instructors may seek MCD credit as part of a proposal for a new course, or may seek to add MCD credit to an existing course.  MCD credit is attached to the course, not to the instructor or to the specific term in which the course is offered. A proposal for MCD credit must show how the course meets each of the MCD course guidelines; the comments following a guideline provide additional information about how the Curriculum Committee interprets and applies that guideline in reviewing proposals. Instructors are encouraged to consider the comments as well as the guidelines themselves in preparing proposals.  Forms and additional instructions for submitting proposals electronically are available on the website of the  Registrar’s Office.
